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TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 
 

FROM: 
 

K. OAKLEY, P. ENG., ACTING DIRECTOR OF ENGINEERING  

NOTED:   
 

A. BOURRIE, ACTING GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND GROWTH 
MANAGEMENT  
 

 M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 
 

RE: 
 

ROAD CLOSURE – NEW WATERMAIN (WARD 7) 
  

DATE: 
  

DECEMBER 17, 2018 

  
The purpose of this Memorandum is to provide members of Council with an update concerning the pending closure 
of Essa Road from the intersection of Athabaska Road to the approximate location of the Emmanuel Baptist 
Church, just north of the intersection of Essa Road and Salem Road.  Closure of this section of Essa Road is 
scheduled to commence and be completed the week of December 17, 2018.  This work is being undertaken to 
facilitate the installation of watermain intended to serve the future Bear Creek Ridge subdivision.  
 
Resident services (water, hydro, sanitary sewer, garbage collection, hydro, telephone, cable TV, gas and property 
access) are not expected to be interrupted during this work.  Vehicle and pedestrian traffic approaching the work 
area will be redirected via detour signage around the work site for the duration of the closure.  Due to the nature of 
the work increased truck traffic is to be expected along Athabaska Road and Essa Road. 
 
Notice of this closure was distributed December 6, 2018 (see Appendix A).   
 
Appropriate contacts for more information are provided on the attached. 
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Appendix A 

Notice of Construction and Temporary Road Closure 
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